Brothers, Sheila C

From: Richardson, Jayson

Sent: Friday, May 09, 2014 7:11 AM Blonder, Lee; Hippisley, Andrew R

Cc: Jones, Davy; Brothers, Sheila C; Rous, Beth

Subject: Re: Academic Home for the Undergraduate Leadership Certificate in Leadership

Attachments: College & Dept Support Letters_EDL as academic home.pdf

Hello Lee and Andrew,

I would like to request that the Senate Council consider clarifying the specific academic home of the recent Senate approved Undergraduate Certificate in Leadership Studies. The Senate wording noted that the home was the College of Education. However, we indented for the home to be indicated as the Department of Educational Leadership Studies within the College of Education.

Attached please find letters indicating support for the academic home for the Undergraduate Certificate in Leadership to be in the Department of Educational Leadership Studies specifically rather than in the College of Education generally.

In the attached file please find letters from:

- Gary Hansen, Chair of Community and Leadership Development in the College of Agriculture, Food, and Environment
- Nancy Cox, Dean of Agriculture, Food, and Environment
- Kris Ricketts, co-chair of the proposed Certificate in the Department of Community and Leadership Development
- Beth Rous, Chair of Educational Leadership Studies in the College of Education
- Mary John O'Hair, Dean of Education

Gary Hansen and I will be present at the Monday SC meeting at 3pm in the Main Building.

Best regards,

Jayson

Jayson W. Richardson, Ph.D.

Associate Professor | Department of Educational Leadership Studies

Director of the Center for the Advanced Study of Technology Leadership in Education (CASTLE)

Director of Online Teaching and Learning

Taylor Hall, Room 151G | University of Kentucky | Lexington, KY 40506-0001

 $P: 001.859.379.9097 | \ E: \underline{jayson.richardson@uky.edu} \ | \ W: \underline{www.jaysonrichardson.com}$



May 6, 2014

College of Agriculture, Food and Environment Office of the Dean and Director S123 Ag. Science Building - North Lexington, KY 40546-0091

859 257-4772 fax 859 323-2885

www.uky.edu

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Senate Council Chair Lee Blonder

FROM: Nancy Cox, Dean of the College of Agriculture, Food and Environment

Nancy M. Cox

RE:

Support for Housing Leadership Studies Certificate in the Department of Educational Leadership

Studies

C:

Gary Hansen, Larry Grabau

We have recently learned that housing the above certificate in Undergraduate Education will not be possible, as originally intended. Thus, this collaborative effort between our College and the College of Education needs a college home. In the spirit of cooperation, we are agreeable to the placement of this certificate in the Department of Educational Leadership Studies. We believe this certificate will become a model of cross-college collaboration for certificate development, implementation, and delivery.



Community & Leadership
Development
College of Agriculture, Food & Environment
713 Garrigus Building
Lexington, KY 40546-0215
Phone: 859.257.3767
k.ricketts@uky.edu

May 8, 2014

To Whom it May Concern:

My name is Kristina Ricketts, and I am the Leadership Development Specialist and a faculty member within the Community & Leadership Development department in the College of Agriculture, Food and Environment at UK. We have been collaborating with the Educational Leadership Studies (EDL) Development department in developing a university-wide leadership certificate. I will be serving as a co-director of the certificate, and completely support this certificate being housed in the EDL department.

Sincerely,

Kristina G. Ricketts, Ph.D.

Kristina G. Ricketts, Ph.D.

Director of Undergraduate Studies, CLD Associate Professor & Extension Specialist in Leadership Development Department of Community & Leadership Development | University of Kentucky



College of Agriculture, Food and Environment Community and Leadership Development 500 Garrigus Building Lexington, KY 40546-0215 859 257-3471 fax 859 257-1164 or 859 257-4354

www.uky.edu

May 8, 2014

To:

Lee Blonder, Chair

Senate Council

From: Gary L. Hansen, Chair

Dept. of Community & Leadership Development

Re:

Undergraduate Certificate in Leadership Studies

My department is collaborating with the Department of Educational Leadership Studies in the College of Education to offer an undergraduate certificate in Leadership Studies. I want to express my support for housing the certificate in the Department of Educational Leadership Studies. Please contact me if I can provide additional information.



Educational Leadership Studies 111 Dickey Hall Lexington, KY 40506-0017 859 257-8921 Fax 859 257-1015 http://Leadership.uky.edu

April 29, 2014

To Whom it May Concern:

As the Chair of the Department of Educational Leadership Studies in the College of Education, I am writing to indicate that my department is willing and able to work with the College of Education to host the Undergraduate Certificate in Leadership Studies. This Undergraduate Certificate is in collaboration with the Department of Community & Leadership Development out of the College of Agriculture, Food and Environment.

Please feel free to contact me if you have questions or need additional information.

Regards,

Beth Kons

Chair and Professor

Department of Educational Leadership Studies

College of Education

University of Kentucky



College of Education Office of the Dean 103 Dickey Hall Lexington, KY 40506-0017 859 257-2813 fax 859 323-1046 www.education.uky.edu

April 29, 2014

Dr. Lee Blonder University Senate Council Chair 201 Main Building University of Kentucky Lexington, KY 40506

Dear Dr. Blonder:

As the Dean of the College of Education, I support that the Department of Educational Leadership Studies, a unit in the College of Education, will host the Undergraduate Certificate in Leadership Studies. This undergraduate certificate is in collaboration with the Department of Community & Leadership Development in the College of Agriculture, Food and Environment. The Undergraduate Certificate in Leadership Studies is an excellent example of intercollege collaboration around leadership studies and will provide undergraduate students with the opportunity to expand their knowledge, skills and dispositions regarding school and community leadership.

Sincerely,

Mary John O'Hair

Dean and Professor

Mary John O'Hair

